March 18, 2009    DEP #93-306
Hearing opened at 8:36pm   

Continuation of hearing from 3-4-09 for NOI received from Dave Guilmette, 333 Wares Road for the addition of a 46 x 30 ft. garage to an existing single-family dwelling. Whitman and Bingham are the Engineers.  

Mr. Guilmette and Tom Tidman appeared to present the modifications requested.

· A portion of the existing driveway will be re-established as lawn – the portion of the other side of the driveway, furthest away from wetland.

· Will reduce the pad in width – removing it further from the edge of the wetlands.

· Would be willing to go to a gravel driveway.

· Willing to create 30 feet rain garden at the end of driveway to take run-off from the driveway – presented a plan for construction and planting. ttidman@acton-ma.gov - Roberta will send the pdf of rain gardens. – send to rest of commission as well.

· All roof runoff will go into a retention drain – for infiltration, with excess running through a pipe under the parking pad and into the rain garden.

· Filling or altering – 3100 sq ft in buffer zone

Would require filter mitts or siltation fencing to surround the project to protect the wetlands.  This would include the shed as well, during its removal.  Roberta suspected that the sono tubes used for its construction were probably 4 ft deep and resting on pads – not necessarily an easy thing to remove.

Motion to close the Hearing and issue the OOC. Vote unanimous in favor of the motion.

Need to include a request for a pre-construction site visit after receipt of OOC and before any work starts.

Hearing closed at 9:12pm.

Bob will write the Order of Conditions.

